GREENWOOD TOWNSHIP ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
MARCH 11, 2025 - 8:15 PM

Clerk Debby Spicer calls meeting to order.

Nominations for Moderator. Election of Moderator.

Mike Ralston is nominated by Mike Indihar/Jet Galonski. Vote carried
Mike Ralston begins as moderator and leads in the Pledge of Allegiance.

MOTION by Mike Indihar /Steve Roskoski to accept Agenda as presented. Vote carried

MOTION by John Bassing/Mike Indihar to dispense with reading of minutes from
3/12/24 Annual Meeting and approve them. Vote carried

Board of Audit Report presented by Clerk Debby Spicer. The disbursements and receipts
did not match, unrecorded check stubs were missing. When Deputy Treasurer was asked
to retrieve stubs and other records, she had told the Board she didn’t have keys to the
Treasurers desk and did not have password to Treasurers computer. With lack of records
and cooperation from Deputy Treasurer, the Board of Supervisors determined to
discontinue the Board of Audit until Clerk/Treasure books can be reconciled and records
can be presented, or an audit can be completed.

MOTION BY Mike Indihar/Mary Worringer to delay Board of Audit, as Supervisor
Roskoski had recommended, until books are reconciled. Vote carried

Road Report presented by Road Supervisor, Pauk Skubic.

Our one and only road, Birch Point Extension, aka County Rd 4136. Had potholes filled
and cracks sealed. It turned out real nice. A contractor has been hired to do brushing
this coming summer.

Fire Department Report presented by Fire Department Liaison Craig Gilbert.

Two snowmobile EMS assist calls, and a total of 15 EMS calls in the last month. We have
a new EMR member who has completed her training and is also interested in joining the
Fire Department in the future. The Breathable Air Compressor has been repaired and is
now working as designed. Quotes were presented for additional much needed
maintenance and Wildland FF PPE (gear).

Set date for Next Annual Meeting.



10.

11.

MOTION by John Bassing/Joann Bassing to set the next annual meeting for Tuesday,
March 10, 2026, at 8:15 PM. Vote carried

Citizen’s Comments.

Paul Thompson, President of Greenwood Township Recreation Committee, presented a
thorough update on the numerous accomplishments and fundraising success, future
plans, and maintenance needed.

Copy of his report included with these minutes.

Debby Spicer brought up a request made at last year’s annual meeting for benches
needed along the walking/bike trail. 1 would like that issue considered for the upcoming
season.

James (Jet) Galonski stated that in the past, Greenwood hired a maintenance director
that took care of most of the needed Town Hall and property maintenance and would
like to see that position restored. The Fire Department has been doing some but doesn’t
have the time needed. Some maintenance has been contracted out, but some is being
neglected.

Geri Ankrum reminded us that Greenwood Township built the tennis courts, not the Rec
Board and the fact the Rec Board is willing to help maintain it is commendable.

Joann Bassing complimented on the care of the flowers around the Gazebo.

2026 Budget Presentation/Levy Approval (Chair Roskoski).

Steve Bradach spoke about the benefits and lower Insurance costs by having the
Greenwood Fire Department and how we need to support the FD. That support should
be reflected in the budget for long-term needs.

Lois Roskoski presented a thorough report and comparisons information in support of

the levy increased at the 2024 annual meeting. A copy of the presentation is included
with these minutes.

MOTION: to set Levy, payable in 2026.

MOTION to adjourn.
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